

Your municipal councillor's Newsletter Jocelyn Blondin

Manoir-des-Trembles-Val-Tétreau District (5)

Our neighbourhood, our pride!

t is always a pleasure for me to communicate with you through this newsletter. For the sake of the environment, only one newsletter is published annually, but I am committed to reaching all of you, especially those who are not familiar with the various social media. This newsletter is evidence of my commitment to all of you and informs you about what is happening in your neighbourhood. On several occasions, people have asked me about different topics via my email or website or even in person. I encourage you to continue to do so because it allows me to take the pulse of the riding I proudly represent.

Several topics have been discussed and I sincerely hope that some of your questions will be answered in this newsletter. I understand that not everything can be resolved within a year, but it is important for me to know both your dissatisfaction and satisfaction rate. Never hesitate to share your concerns with me, as I am always I listening to residents who wish to take a step forward so that Gatineau can develop a democratic approach. It is my duty, as a Councillor, to faithfully represent you on City Council and to respond, to the best of my ability and capabilities, to your concerns. Some measures have been put in place to reduce the irritants that are part of your daily routine. Whether it is household waste, snow removal, infrastructure, your safety or your own concerns. I am always available for you first and foremost! I therefore invite you to visit my website or to let me know your concerns by using the space reserved for you on my website in the "Your voice is yours" section. I strongly encourage you to do so, so that together we can find the right solution.

I wish you a good reading and be assured that I am always listening to the citizens who wish to work together for the development of our city.

Your councillor,





Boulevard Saint-Joseph Work has been undertaken on Saint-Joseph Boulevard to revitalize this artery. Work to rebuild infrastructure and surface development will be 2.74 km long between Saint -Raymond and Alexandre-Taché boulevards and some adjacent streets. The work program for Saint-Joseph Boulevard is being carried out in sections and 4 projects are planned for District 5, according to a schedule that will be adjusted as needed. We are aware of the problems generated by this work, but the redevelopment of Saint-Joseph Boulevard is a lever for revitalizing and enhancing this important commercial and traffic artery.

Snow removal

Last year, winter was hard, and we had some failures when it came to snow removal. We are preparing to face this winter with new measures that we hope will make life easier for all. We have set up a full-time blower service without interruption, even when a storm strike. In addition, new machinery was added. We hope to respond to your concerns and expectations.

Special waste collection

Special collections for construction and bulky materials were held on October 11 and 18, 2019. I invite you to visit the Ville de Gatineau and refer to the bulky waste and construction waste tabs for information on collection services: http://vivreagatineau.ca/collectes-speciales-a-lhorizon/. I encourage you to download the DTRITUS application to be informed and review alerts for the various collection services offered.

Cycling path

The bicycle path project on Lucerne Boulevard is identified in the priority projects of the Master Plan for the bicycle network. It should be noted that the planning of the work will nevertheless have to take into consideration the results of the study currently underway on the routes for the public transit project structuring to the west.



Potentially dangerous dogs

A project concerning dogs qualified as potentially dangerous will soon be presented to the municipal council.



Noise régulations

Ville de Gatineau has adopted a By-law to reduce the noise caused by various actions such as sound devices (perceptibility outside the building) that disturb the peace of the neighbourhood, the use of a vehicle equipped with a sound device whose noise is perceptible by the neighbourhood, public advertising, loading or unloading operations between 10 p.m. and 7 a.m. that affect public peace. These Regulations also apply to work on construction sites except in the case of emergency work. Dent removal work of any kind or the use of noisy instruments (power saw, lawnmower, snow blower or others) is prohibited at night if it disrupts public peace. The use of engine brakes is prohibited on City territory.

All in all, after 11 p.m., it is a question of adopting a good neighbourly attitude so in order to maintain peace and tranquillity in the neighbourhood.

An officer in charge may order any person to immediately stop these noises, institute criminal proceedings against any person who contravenes any provision of the by-law.

Educational radars

Fifty new educational radars have been installed on the streets of Gatineau, in addition to the twenty others already in existence. For District 5, four new educational radars will be installed on Saint-Raymond Boulevard, Lucerne Boulevard, Dominique Street and Bégin Street respectively. In addition, speed reduction measures, including speed bumps, ensure better safety for both residents and motorists. Let's face it, speed has no place in Gatineau, it's better to slow down and respect the highway code.





Your neighbourhood associations

Your associations

It is important to recognize the work of all those involved in neighbourhood associations in my district. I strongly encourage you to join them and participate in activities that allow residents to develop their sense of belonging, to integrate into the community and revitalize the life of our neighbourhood.

I would like to thank all the members who are interested in what is happening in their communities and allow people to come together to form a living community.



Here are the contact details to contact them via their Facebook account:

https://www.facebook.com/acvaltetreau/ https://www.facebook.com/loisirsstjeanbosco/ https://www.facebook.com/assoLVMDT/ https://www.facebook.com/Action-Quartiers-

202428226440300/



Website:

https://jardinstache.wixsite.com/jardinstache









To contact me:

Mailing address: 25 Laurier Street, C.P. 1970, Succ. Hull,

Gatineau, (Québec) J8X 3Y9

 Telephone (office):
 819 595-7110
 Cellular:
 819 598-2105

 Téléphone (res):
 819 776-1884
 Fax:
 819 595-7396

E-Mail: blondin.jocelyn@gatineau.ca
Facebook: Facebook.com/jocelyn.blondin
Twitter: Twitter.com/JocelynBlondin
Website: www.jocelyn-blondin.ca

